ALTAMAHA CHAPTER HISTORY

On January 5, 1991, the Altamaha Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution, the Wayne County Historical Society and the Wayne County Library joined to sponsor a genealogy workshop which was under the direction of Mrs. Marilyn and Robert B. Vance.

A fellowship meeting, under the auspices of the NSDAR and William Miller Chapter, GASSAR of Waycross, was held in early Spring of the same year at which time the possibility of organizing a GASSAR Chapter at Jesup was presented.  Interest in this proposition indicated that the effort should go forward.

Mrs. Ira “Bessie” Dent and Mrs. Fred “Mildred” Wedincamp volunteered to assist in the paperwork of this undertaking.  At the same time, Col. and Mrs. Vance continued their support, enlisting the organizational support of the Atlanta Chapter, GASSAR in the paperwork details and genealogy of the prospective members.

By August, 1991, it was determined there was a sufficient number of members and candidates to approve the charter of the Altamaha Chapter, Sons of the American Revolution.

Eight members of the William Miller Chapter transferred their membership into this new chapter and of these members, Lemuel Stanton Lee was elected president.  The name, Altamaha, was chosen because it is representative of the geographical area and a popular local name for organizations and businesses.

The charter membership was held open as interest increased and the final charter membership exceeded thirty (30) members.

As interest continued, historical research revealed that nineteen (19) Revolutionary Soldiers either settled or lived in Wayne County but many moved on as new territory was opened up by Indian treaty or by some other means.

Only one grave of a Revolutionary Soldier is marked, and the exact location of many of the others is lost forever to posterity.  The Altamaha Chapter, GASSAR has adopted, as a project, to erect an appropriate memorial to these patriots.  The Altamaha Chapter meets quarterly.


